
MINUTES 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG)  

2nd PUBLIC HEARING FY2024 
August 27, 2024, 3:30 P.M. 

 
 
Following the Pledge of Allegiance, the meeting was called to order by Chairman Lindy Platz at 
3:30 P.M. 
 
Present:  Supervisors Lindy Platz, Pete Dion, Clay Brocious, Roadmaster Jeff Ferrick, Zoning 
Administrator Tiffany Kramer and Tony Cunningham.  
 
Tony Cunningham discussed the options that Girard Township can use the CDBG monies for.  The 
township is entitled to $102,768 for 2024, however there are no longer any areas that meet the low 
to moderate income requirements.  
 
Discussion was had regarding handicap parking areas and a concrete sidewalk to the large pavilion 
at Lake Erie Community Park allowing the pavilion to become ADA accessible.  
 
Past monies were spent on Antolik Road and the Miller Road culvert.  
  
 
Motion by C. Brocious, seconded by P. Dion to adjourn the meeting at 3:58 P.M. Motion carried 
(3-0). 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Lindy L. Platz, Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 


